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    Thirty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time               November 6, 2022

St. Ignatius of Antioch Church 

999 Reading Avenue Yardley, PA    215-493-3377              
contact@stignatius.church                 www.stignatius.church                                                                      

SCHEDULE OF MASSES 
Saturday: 5:15PM Vigil Mass 
Sunday: 7:30AM, 9:30AM (Children’s Liturgy), 
11:30AM, 6:00PM 
Daily, Monday to Friday: 9:00AM 
 *Special Schedule for Holy Days 
 
RECTORY OFFICE HOURS 
Sunday - CLOSED 
Monday- Thursday  9:00AM—5:00PM 
Friday - 9:00AM - 4:00PM 
Saturday—CLOSED 
 
ROSARY 
The rosary is said Monday - Friday after the 9AM  
Daily Mass.  

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
Saturdays: 4:00 to 5:00PM 
Confessions will also be heard upon request.   
Please call the rectory to make an appointment. 
  
ADORATION CHAPEL 
Exposition is held in the chapel Monday - Friday 
from 10AM to 8PM and Saturday 10AM - 2PM.  
For information on chapel closings/openings, 
please call 215-550-5638 and listen to the message.    
 
CARE OF THE SICK 
If you or someone you know is homebound, and 
would like to receive the Sacraments, please  
contact the rectory to arrange for a visit. 

 
Reading I:  2 Maccabees 7: 1-2, 9-14 
Women and children were also willing to die for the 
sake of the Law.  These brothers, building on one 
another’s strength, proclaim to the king that life is 
stronger than death. 
 
Reading II:  2 Thessalonians 2: 16- 3: 5 
The phrase “good hope” was used by pagan mystery 
religions that surrounded the Christians to express 
happiness after death. Here Paul “Christianizes” it, 
by connecting hope to connect with the eternal con-
solation that the risen Christ provides. 
 
The Gospel:  Luke 20: 27-38, or 27: 34-38 
Jesus affirms His authority to the mocking Sadducees 
by declaring that it is God who both gives and sus-
tains life after death.  He proclaims His resurrection 
also.



 
Sunday     November 6, 2022 
2 Mc 7:1-2, 9-14; Ps 17:1, 5-6, 8, 15; 2 Thes 2:16-3:5; 
Lk 20:27-38 or Lk 20:27, 34-38 
7:30AM   Charles and Erne Hofelder  
                (Raymond Hofelder) 
9:30AM   Marjorie J. DeFelice  
               (Debbie and John McConnell)  
11:30AM  John-Warrio Jimenez  
               (The Young Family) 
6:00PM  All Living and Deceased Parishioners  
 
Monday      November 7, 2022 
Ti 1:1-9; Ps 24:1b-2, 3-4ab, 5-6; Lk 17:1-6 
9:00AM   Ann and Joseph Roslonski  
                (Linda Chamberlain) 
 
Tuesday      November 8, 2022  
Ti 2:1-8, 11-14; Ps 37:3-4, 18 and 23, 27 and 29; Lk 
17:7-10 
9:00AM   Margaret and Kenneth Bleakley  
                (James and Monica Walsh) 
 
Wednesday  November 9, 2022  
Ez 47:1-2, 8-9, 12; Ps 46:2-3, 5-6, 8-9; 1 Cor 3:9c-11, 
16-17; Jn 2:13-22 
9:00AM   The Schwind, Frawley, Herman, and  

   Rigney Families (Greg Schwind) 
 
Thursday    November 10, 2022  
Phmn 7-20; Ps 146:7, 8-9a, 9bc-10; Lk 17:20-25 
9:00AM  Frank Forsythe Jr. (The Koerner Family) 
 
Friday        November 11, 2022 
2 Jn 4-9; Ps 119:1, 2, 10, 11, 17, 18; Lk 17:26-37 
9:00AM  Marion Murphy  
                (First Friday Faith Sharing Group) 
 
Saturday    November 12, 2022  
3 Jn 5-8; Ps 112:1-2, 3-4, 5-6; Lk 18:1-8 
5:15PM    Harry and Jenny Bowman  
                 (The Andreev Family) 
 
Sunday     November 13, 2022 
Mal 3:19-20a; Ps 98:5-6, 7-8, 9; 2 Thes 3:7-12; Lk 
21:5-19 
7:30AM   All Living and Deceased Parishioners 
9:30AM   Patrick Joy Sr. (The Joy Family) 
11:30AM  Harry and Jenny Bowman (Mary & Tim) 
6:00PM  The Living and Deceased Members of the 
Musciente Family (Matt and Alaina Tonelli) 

  SANCTUARY CANDLE 

The church sanctuary candle burns for  
Amy Nalli Roach Margulies.  

 
Vocation Awareness Week -- a week dedicated to rais-
ing awareness of vocations to the priesthood, diacon-
ate, and religious life -- will be celebrated during the 
week of November 6-12th. 
 
During this week, parishes, schools, religious educa-
tion programs, and families are encouraged to spend 
part of each day praying for our seminarians in for-
mation, as well as for an increase in vocations to the 
priesthood and religious life in the Archdiocese of 
Philadelphia. 
 
There are multiple resources on our seminary’s web-
site: heedthecall.org/VAW22. designed to promote, 
encourage, and pray for vocations.  
 
The Vocation Office, in conjunction with parishes 
around the Archdiocese, is hosting several events 
throughout this weeklong celebration. For a complete 
list of these events, please visit our website at heed-
thecall.org/VAW22 or our social media (@PhillyPri-
est for Facebook and Instagram). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
Whether it’s your first time here or you have been coming to Mass 
here for years, we welcome you to join our parish.  Please contact the 
rectory to register in person or visit:  
http://www.siforms.org/npregister.html to register online.  
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
The Sacrament of Baptism is normally administered on Sundays at 
12:45PM. Pre-Jordan class, for the first child only, is required for par-
ents. Class is held on the first Monday of the month at 7:00PM in room 
2B on the 2nd floor of the Meeting Center. Parents, please call the rec-
tory to register for the class or for a Baptism. 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 
 
Arrangements should be made at 
least six months in advance. Please 
call the rectory to make an appoint-
ment with Father Brownholtz. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
We pray for our beloved deceased 
especially, those who have no one 
to pray for them, and the Holy 
Souls in purgatory. 
 
Eternal rest grant unto them, O 
Lord, and let perpetual light 
shine upon them. 
May they rest in peace. Amen.

Ministerial Staff  
  
Rev. Andrew C. Brownholtz, Pastor 215-493-3377             fracb@stignatius.church 
Rev. Charles J. Kennedy, In Residence 215-493-3377 
Deacon Robert J. Skawinski 215-493-3377             contact@stignatius.church 
Deacon Michael Cibenko 215-493-3377             contact@stignatius.church 
George Meade, School Principal          215-493-3867             mrmeade@sischool.org 
Annmarie C. Flanagan, Dir. of Religious Ed.   215-493-5204 aflanagan@stignatius.church 
Gregory Lucidi, Business Manager                   215-493-3377            glucidi@stignatius.church 
Maria L. LaMantia, Parish Secretary               215-493-3377           mlamantia@stignatius.church 
Lee F. Milhous, Music Director                          267-393-0843           music@stignatius.church 
JD McEwing, Youth Minister 267-274-0358 youth@stignatius.church 



Counting our Blessings 10/31/21 Env 10/30/22 Env

Sunday Offering $10,332.00 203 $12,524.00 233

Online Parish Giving $9,221.74 $8,905.18

Total Weekly Contribution $19,553.74  $21,429.18  

  
   
 

     
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Our 2022-2023 Annual Parish Appeal is underway!  This critical parish financial appeal will run from 
October through the end of January.   This is one of our largest sources of income, aside from our nor-
mal Sunday collections, and is greatly needed for the daily operation of our parish.  You should have 
received our appeals materials in the mail.  If you have not, there are appeal envelopes located in the 
entrances of the church.  Please return your donation by placing this year’s appeal envelope in the col-
lection basket at Mass.  You may also mail your contribution or drop it off directly to the rectory. 
As of week #5 of the Parish appeal, 144 families have contributed $50,585 toward our goal of $150,000.  
We are at 33.72% of this year’s goal and are $26,385 behind last year’s pace.  Thank you for your gen-
erosity! 

FISCAL CORNER

 
CARING FOR FRIENDS 

LOOKING FOR A WORTHY CHARITY?   
PLEASE CONSIDER CARING FOR FRIENDS… 

 
 
Caring for Friends provides free meals for the elderly, ill, poor and/or homebound in the greater Philadelphia 
area.  Only one day per month of your time is required and you will be helping so many needy people!  Our 
next meeting to assemble meals will be held on Thursday, November 10th  from 9 am – noon in the church 
auditorium kitchen.   
We are truly blessed, but more helping hands are always needed and welcome.  If you can’t stay to help as-
semble the meals, a main dish or starch can be delivered on the morning of the meeting or a donation can be 
given to help us buy supplies.  Your gifts and talents are always appreciated.  If you would like additional in-
formation on how you can help, please call Kathy, 215-321-0116 or Jayne, 215-321-5739.  Hope to see you 
on November 10th! 
 



 
 
 
All are invited - as we sing God’s 
praises and share in His Word and 
His Love in an intimate community 
of faith. We meet every Tuesday 
from 7:00-8:30PM in Room 2F in 
the Meeting Center. For more infor-
mation, please contact our spiritual 
prayer group director, Deacon Bob 
Skawinski, at rjcs1219@verizon.net. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Are you or a loved one in need of 

prayer?  Please call our  
charismatic prayer ministry  

at 267-357-5008.   
We would love to spend time  

and pray with you.  

Lord hear our prayer for the 
sick in our community that 
they return to the comfort of 
good health:   

Emil Abinader, Ernest Aiello, Loretta Amerine, Sabrina Amerine, 
Carmelinda Belliza, Patricia Broderick, Alan Brutus, Lorraine C., 
William Cain, Ruthann Carroll, Dorothy Clark, Paul Clark, Brynn 
Clare Connor, Ebby Conway, Mary C. Crawford, Shellie D., Jerry 
Dennell, John Flahive, Pat Furst, Tommy Golden III, Jonathan 
Grubb, Lou Gunkel, Ruth Gunkel, Joanne Hutchins, Charles Ja-
cobson, Mary Kelly, Charlie Koerner, Michael Kotwicki, Dick 
Linde, Sandy Lockhart, Kathleen Long, Amanda Loveman, James 
Malley, Sean Marriott, Kevin McBeth, Kevin McCarthy, Toni 
McConnell, Dorothy McMullen, Katherine McSorley, Kathy 
Merlo, Connie Moredich, Christine Nassar, Nabil Nassar,  Rita Off, 
Nancy Paravecchia, Joseph Pittore, James Perry, Anne Proctor, Eric 
Rhineheimer, Paul Anthony Roppa, Sister Agnes St. Joseph,  Che-
ryl Stabile, Darwin Stout, Kyle Stout,  AJ Tantala, Frances Tarallo, 
Sharon Thomas, Catherine Torres, Edward Torres, Brendan Weis-
inger and Howard Wildey. 

PRAY FOR OUR  
SEMINARIANS 

 
God our Father,  Thank you for  
calling Griffen Schlaepfer, Anthony 
Albanese, Juan Builes, Jacob Sanz, 
Luke Trombetta, and Pasquelge Don 
Sandun Tharuka to prepare for the 
priesthood. Grant them the grace to 
grow closer to You through daily 
prayer.  Help them form their person-
alities as credible witnesses to others. 
Bless them while they study Your 
word and the teachings of the Church, 
and give them generous hearts to 
serve Your people.  We ask this 
through Your Son, Jesus Christ, our 
great High Priest.     Amen 
To learn more about our  
seminarians visit:  
http://heedthecall.org/poster/

CHARISMATIC  
PRAYER GROUP

Brian Basheda, Daniel Basheda, Matthew Bauer, 
Melissa Bishop, Christian Blaydon, Sara Brill, Mark 
Buckley, Michael Joseph Buckley, Brad Bullman, 
Evan Cumming, Brent Cummings, Kevin O’Brien 

Darby, Staten DeTample, Andrew Dill, Ronald Ernst, Anthony Fusca-
rello, Rick Fuschetti, Jessica Garcia, Shane Gibbons, Stephen Greene, 
Edward Hill, David & Christine (Kawoczka) Krueger, Matthew Krall, 
Justin Kumor, Daniel LaMorte, Thomas LaMorte, Marty Alexie Leonard, 
Nels Alexie Leonard, James Limer, Matthew Listner, John Loveman, Mi-
chael Lowe, W. Kyle Magrisi, Joseph Marchand, Greg Marolo, Aidan 
Maxwell, Matthew McGurk, Phil Melandez, Chris Merrick, David Mor-
gan, David James Moruzzi II, Kevin Nash, Stephen Neder, Fred Olivari, 
John O’Rourke, John Parente, J.C. Peabody, Laura Perazzola, Gregory 
B. Procaccini, Jason Propst, Matthew Rieser, Brett Ryan, Luke Stapleton, 
James Tams, Scott Toro, John Worman.

SERVANTS OF MARY 
 
Do you have a devotion to Our Lady?  
We are a rosary-centered healing ministry that  
actively supports our parishioners and our pastor. We meet weekly 
in the Antioch Center, 2nd. Fl.(Reading Ave. side) on Wednesday 
evenings from 6-7PM.  
 
The Flame of Love Rosary will be recited on Monday nights at 
6PM. For more information on the Flame of Love visit:  
https://flameoflove.us/ 



St. Ignatius of Antioch Catholic School  
995 Reading Avenue   Yardley, PA 19067 

215-493-3867 
Mr. George Meade, Principal   

mrmeade@sischool.org 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

St. Ignatius of Antioch School, a National Blue Ribbon School Awardee in 2021, is a small private 
Catholic school founded by the Sisters of St. Francis in 1958. As part of the Archdiocese of Philadel-
phia, we provide an academically rigorous, core curriculum, faith-based education to the families of 
St. Ignatius of Antioch parish and the surrounding area. We emphasize academics,, and the latest in 
classroom technology including SMART boards in all the classrooms.  We achieve a close family envi-
ronment where students are committed to Christian values, high academic skills and a desire to serve 
others. 
 
At this time we have limited availability in our National Blue Ribbon School. Tours are being given by 
appointment only. Please call the school at 215-493-3867 or email Mrs. Helene Crozier at 
hcrozier@sischool.org for more information. 

sischool.org

OPEN HOUSE

NOV. 10TH
THURSDAY

6:00-8:00PM



  RESPECT LIFE MINISTRY

We just celebrated All Saints and All Souls days.   Many, many years 
ago there were three terms from the Baltimore Catechism taught to Cath-
olic elementary school students, the Church Triumphant, the Church Mil-
itant and the Church Suffering.  Those in heaven who are all saints are 

the Church Triumphant; those here on earth still alive and traveling their journeys trying to become saints are 
the Church militant; those in Purgatory are the Church suffering. Let us pray TO the Saints FOR us.  We are 
all called to be saints, but the reason we here on earth are called the Church militant is spiritual warfare, the 
battle for souls.  Jesus has called us back and given us the grace and salvation we need to get to heaven and 
Satan wants us for himself and he is in this world of ours.  We battle the world, the flesh and the devil.  Very 
little time or talk is given to the existence of Satan/the devil in articles/homilies/discussion and many deny 
the existence of Satan (in reality a fallen angel of one of the highest orders who rebelled against God and the 
heavenly hosts and was banished and fallen to earth after the battle was lost and he and his minions roam the 
earth seeking the ruin of our souls).   
Our programs have addressed this topic and others related.  As we pray to those above and for those below, 
let us remember those around us who are our brothers and sisters also fighting the same spiritual battle for 
their very souls!   Join us at our programs which are now all in person.  We need new leadership for Adult Ed, 
some of our leading members are stepping down; please let us know if interested. 
St. Thomas Aquinas, pray for us. 

 
 
 
 
 
“Those who die in God’s grace and friendship live forever with Christ. Heaven is a true and lasting relationship 
with God that is beyond all earthly description and understanding.”  
In this month that begins with All Saints and All Souls it is to remind us that we are all called to be Saints.  We 
are all ‘chosen’, if you will, to be God’s children, receive His grace and Love and be with Him forever in 
Heaven- THAT is what a Saint is!  It is said that those babies lost to miscarriage or abortion are Saints in 
Heaven through God’s loving mercy, so, they have received their reward.  We here are still on our journey 
and as we prepare for Advent and the celebration of His coming, let us reflect on our lives, our shortcomings, 
our difficulties and prepare, not with gift buying, but with gift giving by giving ourselves to Jesus as He gave 
Himself for you.  To help prepare, come join us on Sat. Nov 19 for our Advent Retreat featuring speaker Bill 
Donaghy of the Theology of the Body Institute with talks about the Incarnation and the Meaning of the Body.  
We start with 8:30 AM mass, followed by continental breakfast, and then her two talks, over by noon.  Come 
prepare.  We would love to have you.  Call the rectory to register or go to stignatiusadultfaith@gmail.com or 
lruppersberger@gmail.com.  
 
Our Lady of Guadalupe, pray for us. 
 
Intercessory Prayer; For all Christians: May we look forward to the resurrection of the dead 
by preparing now, in hope, for our passage from this life into eternal life; We pray to the Lord: 
 
Rose of Life Intention:   For all the souls in purgatory 
 
 
 



From the Religious Education Office ----   The PREP Office is open from Sundays 
through Thursdays.  The office number is 215-493-5204, or you can call my cell at 
215-370-5701.  My email address is aflanagan@stignatius.church.  If you need in-
formation or want to register your child(ren), please stop in the Religious Education 
Office, which is in the school building through the blue doors under the canopy.  

 
PREP Classes for the 2022 – 2023 school year began in September. Stop in the Religious Education Office if 
you need a registration form.  Classes continue each week until early May.   The next class for the Summer 
Weeklong Program will take place on Sunday, November 13, at 10:35 a.m. until 12:25 p.m. When you sign 
up for the Summer program, you agree to the monthly Sunday classes as well.  These are NOT optional. 
 
There are still openings in the special PREP class for students in grades 8 to 11 (Fee is $50 per student).  This 
class takes place on Tuesdays, from 6:00 p.m. to 7:15 p.m.  The class is working with the program, Decision 
Point, a video and group discussion program on living your faith as a teen and young adult. 
If you are not presently on our PREP email list, and you would like information about Religious Education 
for any age group, please email Annmarie Flanagan at the address listed above or call 215-493-5204. 
 
INFORMATION ABOUT SACRAMENTS:  Penance/Reconciliation, First Communion, and Confirmation:  
If you were unable to make the First Penance/Communion Parent Meeting and/or the Confirmation Parent 
Meeting, please stop in the PREP office for the information packet(s). 

St. Ignatius Youth Ministry 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
The St. Ignatius Youth Ministry continues to meet on 
Saturdays from 6:30-8p! We have some exciting up-
coming events: 
Generation Life guest talk about Chastity on 11/12 
NCYC @Immaculata Univ. on 11/19 
And so much more! Come out and enjoy the fun 
games, food and Christ! We are very excited about 
the upcoming NCYC event and are trying to get as 
many kids to participate!  
Please contact JD McEwing,  
youth@stignatius.church, with any questions or to 
register! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are pleased to announce that an additional 
sport has been named to the Winter offerings for 
CYO: Regional Swimming. The "Sailfishes" are 
looking to form a team comprised of boys and 
girls from local parishes to compete in the Catho-
lic Youth Swim League. This team will feature 
participants from St. Andrew, St. Bede, Assump-
tion (that attend St. Katharine Drexel), St. Igna-
tius, Nativity of Our Lord, St. Vincent de Paul and 
Our Lady of Good Council. Swimmers must be a 
member of the listed parishes or schools. 
 
Our goal is to build a unified team that will com-
pete, and cultivate friendships with team members 
from other parishes. 
 
To learn more, please reach out to Tom Aschen-
brenner, at tomaschenbrenner357@gmail, or text 
or call at (610) 724 - 6166.



UPCOMING SOCIAL ACTION COMMITTEE COLLECTION  
 
 “We all have the duty to do good.”  Pope Francis 
 
The next collection to benefit the Social Action Committee will be held the weekend of November 12th and 13th.  A 
recent request for help was received from the Advocates for the Homeless.  The heavy rains of September caused many 
of their clients to experience foot problems as shoes had deteriorated due to the wetness.  Your generosity allowed us 
to purchase new waterproof boots - a very much appreciated gift. 
 
 Our recent successful coat and sweater drive was responsible for over 1600 items of warmth and gift cards to be dis-
tributed to clients of ten charitable organizations in our area.  We look forward to our Thanksgiving Food Drive to be 
held on Saturday, November 19th in the church parking lot.   We continue to support parish families in need and recently 
helped a family struggling with bills and clothing needs.   Clients of Catholic Social Services, Legacy of Life, Advocates 
of the Homeless through our monthly Shared Meal Program continue to be recipients of your generosity.   Your weekly 
food donations are  delivered to Catholic Social Services by our volunteers.  Our volunteers are the best! 
 
 Thank you on behalf of all those individuals you have helped in the past and future.  If you are aware of a family in 
need, please call the rectory and we will be notified.  As always, donations may be made through on-line giving (be 
sure that Social Action Committee is designated),  If you still use the envelope system, a yellow envelope is in your 
packet. 
 
 God Bless You and thank you! 

 
 

St. Ignatius of Antioch Church  
Turkey Drive 

 
We will hold our annual turkey drive on 
Saturday, November 19th from 9 AM till  
12 PM in the Church parking lot. Please 
help make this a success in being able to 
help those in need with frozen turkeys, 
canned goods and all the trimmings that 
make for a wonderful and Thankful day.

St. Ignatius of Antioch Church  
999 Reading Ave. 
Yardley, PA 19067

SAC FOOD COLLECTION 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
With your help, the Social Action Committee 
continues to support Mary's Food Cupboard at 
Catholic Social Services.  Please consider do-
nating to our food collection.  There are burlap 
bins at each church entrance labeled "Food Col-
lection" to accept your donation of non-perish-
able food items, paper goods and baby needs.   
 
***There is a specific need recently for paper 
and personal products. 
 
 
Thank you! 
 

 



!!!!!!!!!!!!!"#$%&'!(%'(%"'!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! !
)"'*(#"+,!&-$%./%(!01!"!!

!"#$!#%&'()*(!+,(-.$/+-0!(/'01+(2/-+3(2#%4/+-#$(
(
(

(
(

!"##$%&'()*+,$-.(.$
/0'"&1$2&'30'3$(%4"/&1,$5(26#3+$-0-!01$

3*0&#&)+$&5$!&%+$"'/3"3630$
!"#$#%&$'

'
!"#$%&'$()*#$+',-.'$/0'1&2!

(&3$%&'$+)#3$4-%%'*1$5"$6)#71$80-"!
!

!"#$%&'$/0'1&$+',-.'$()*#2!
9&'$!.-:5";$<'1%5"3$)=$%&'$>?.-"$8'*1)"$

!
!"##$"%$&'()$"!$

*+,%-,.,%"/$01."23"#%$-,$*451*4$"56-%+1-5!$
%"/2#$0.7-,$8'()$"!$
31..$9-//$+33.1-,7$

$

!"# &" ) + - / " # 2# 5 5 66


